
STATE OF WASHINGTON 

DEPARTMENT OF ECOLOGY 
Southwest Region Office 

PO Box 47775 • Olympia, WA 98504-7775 • 360-407-6300 
May 22, 2025 

Don Bache 
Cascade Pole Site Manager 
Port of Olympia 
606 Columbia St SW, Suite 300 
Olympia, WA 98501 
donb@portolympia.com 

RE: Ecology Approval – Extension of Submittal Date for Revised Sediment Quality Report, 
dated May 18, 2023 

Site name: Cascade Pole Inc McFarland 
Site address: 1100 Washington Street, Olympia, 98501, Thurston 
Facility/Site ID: 1385 
Agreed Order No: DE 00TCPSR-753 

Dear Don Bache: 

Ecology received your letter dated February 7, 2025, requesting an extension for submitting 
the revised Sediment Quality Report required under the first amendment to Agreed Order 
No. DE 00TCPSR-753. The revised report was due on February 12, 2025. Because additional 
time is needed to revise the Sediment Quality Report to include analytical data from the 
recent Sub-Area 1 sediment investigation in Budd Inlet, you are requesting a schedule 
extension for the Revised Sediment Quality report sixty days following Port of Olympia’s 
submission of the Budd Inlet Sub-Area 1 investigation data report to Ecology. The sediment 
investigation data report was submitted to us on May 6, 2025. Ecology grants your request 
for an extension for submitting the revised sediment quality report. The revised sediment 
quality report is now due to Ecology no later than July 5, 2025. 
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If you have any questions regarding this letter, please contact me at (360) 999-9588 or 
sandy.smith@ecy.wa.gov. 

Sincerely, 

Sandy Smith, PE, LHG 
Cleanup Project Manager 
Toxics Cleanup Program 
Southwest Region Office 

cc email: Christine Kimmel, Landau Associates Inc., ckimmel@landauinc.com  
  Connie Groven, PE, Ecology, connie.groven@ecy.wa.gov 
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